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Philadelphia, PA 19 106 

Dear Mr. Shibley: 

I write in response to your letter dated July 23,2004, concerning the seven-member Alpha Iota 
Omega fraternity. 

At this University, we encourage students to nurture their moral, spiritual and religious lives. 
And we do not discriminate against students seeking recognition for religious groups. In fact, we 
have 42 recognized student religious groups, the overwhelming majority of them being Christian, 
with student membership totaling nearly 5,000. 

As a state educational 

and Article 1, section 19 of the North Carolina 
Constitution). We strive to be fair and reasonable. In the case of Alpha Iota Omega, the 
University has met that goal and acted appropriately in not extending the fraternity's official 
recognition for 2003 - 2004. We provided the members of the fraternity with every opportunity 
to comply with University policies required to 



(nondiscrimination on the basis of age). Finally, as noted before, we 



There is sometimes a tension between the First Amendment to the Constitution and the equal 
protection provisions of the Fourteenth Amendment to the Constitution. The U.S. Supreme 
Court has not yet addressed this issue in the context of student groups at public universities. At 
present, therefore, all public institutions must strive to balance constitutional rights and 
protections. We believe that our approach to recognition in general and our demonstrated 
willingness to work with the members of Alpha Iota Omega to achieve their goals strikes a 
proper balance between the interests of nondiscrimination and fiee association. 


